St. John the Baptist Catholic Church

1312 Dallas Street Waco, Texas 76704

Website: www.stjohnswaco.org E-mail: saintjohn1312@yahoo.com

Phone (254) 753-6742

Pastor/Administrator: Father Cyril Ejaidu Confession: Sunday 10:00-10:25 am Mass: Sunday 10:30 am

Mass: Wednesday 6:00 pm

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ June~11,~2023

June 18, 2023 Lectors

Joe Quinones Joseph Brown

Eucharistic Ministers

Gwendolyn Stewart Heather Keahey Matthew Sheehy

Ministry for the Sick and Homebound

Mrs.Gwendolyn Stewart and Mrs.Carolyn Brown

Photographer

David Haliburton

Bulletin Celeste Sheehy

Live-Stream and MusicGreg Guerra



Parish Council Members

<u>Chairman:</u> Father Cyril Ejaidu <u>President</u>: Ms. Faye Stewart <u>Vice President</u>: Mr. Darren Sliva <u>Recording Secretary</u>: TBA

Other members

Mr. Joseph Brown, Mr. Freddy Duron, Mr. Stanley Glynn, Mrs. Sylvia Glynn, Mr. David Gradel, Ms. Roseanne Reyes

Finance Committee:

Mrs. Bobbie Sharkey Mrs. Carolyn Brown Ms. Jessica Breda Mrs. Joyce Fonteneaux Mr. Matthew Sheehy

Knights of Peter Claver Council and Court Council #385

Grand Knight

Mr. Joseph Quinones

Court #385 Grand Lady

Mrs. Teaberta Black

The gift of all gifts

Standing at the crowded table in the dim candle light of the Upper Room during the Last Supper, Jesus Christ did not hand out Bibles to the Twelve Apostles and solemnly tell them, "Take this, all of you, and read it. This is my book, written for you." Jesus gives us Himself, not a book. On today's Feast, we commemorate God's greatest gift to mankind, the person of Jesus Christ. God gives us His Son, and then Christ gives us Himself, body and blood, soul and divinity, under the accidents of bread and wine in the Holy Eucharist. Gift, giftgiver, and receiver meld into one in this sacrament of sacraments. In the era of the early Church, it was customary for an excess of bread to be consecrated at Mass so that the Eucharist could be carried to the sick who had been unable to attend the Holy Sacrifice. This practice led to the adoption of the pyx as the first sacred vessel for reservation of the Eucharist. Some modern churches pay homage to these Eucharistic origins by hanging an oversized pyx on their wall to use as a tabernacle, imitating the early Church custom. Permanent reservation of the Eucharist led, over the centuries, to enthroning the Lord amidst the greatest splendor in churches. By the early medieval period, the time had long passed when the Eucharist was reserved merely to be brought to the sick. Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, street processions, chants, confraternities, songs, flowers, and all the splendid trappings of a feast day covered this dogma in glory by the High Middle Ages, and continue to wrap it in honor today. Saint Thomas Aguinas taught that the most necessary sacrament was Baptism but that the most excellent was the Holy Eucharist. This most excellent sacrament has been, for some, too excellent. In the Gospel of John, when Jesus tells His disciples that they must eat His body and drink His blood, many are incredulous and walk away. But Jesus does not compromise or say He was misunderstood. He lets them keep on walking. This initially hard teaching for the few was destined, over time, to be lovingly welcomed by the many. The Old Covenant of the Old Testament was gory. In a kind of primitive liturgy, Moses had goats and sheep slaughtered on an altar and their blood gathered into buckets. He then splashed this blood over the people, sealing their acceptance of the written law. Flying droplets of animal blood splattered against people's skin to remind them of their promise to God. No such bloody drama breaks out at Sunday Mass. We each bless our head and torso with holy water and receive a pure white host on the tongue. The New Covenant is based not on the blood of goats, bull calves, or on the ashes of a heifer. It is rooted in the generosity of the Son of God, who "offered himself as the perfect sacrifice to God through the eternal Spirit." Christ's Covenant with his people is established verbally and liturgically at the Last Supper and physically on the cross the following day. The consecration of the Sacred Species at Mass continues Christ's physical presence among us, while adoration of the Blessed Sacrament suspends the consecration of the Mass, stretching it out into hours, days, months, and years. We naturally desire to leave a part of ourselves to our loved ones. We send photos, solemnly pass on a cherished memento, or give a

baby a family name. Soldiers used to carry a locket holding a few strands of their wife's or girlfriend's hair. We need to be close, physically close, to those we love in concrete, tangible ways. Jesus desired the same, and, not being constrained by the limitations of human nature, He did the same, and more. He has left us Himself! That dogma processing down the street is a person! And that dogma behind the golden doors of the parish's tabernacle is the same person! So bend that body low and set that heart on fire, for the Saving Victim opens wide the gate of heaven to all below. We stand as close to Christ in the Holy Eucharist as the Apostles ever did on Mount Tabor.

Lord of the Eucharist, we venerate You with heads bowed, as the old form of worship gives way to the new. With faith providing for what fails the senses, we honor the Begetter and the Begotten, loving back at what loved us first, apprentices in the school of love.

St. John's Offering May 28, 2023

Regular Offering: \$1,258

June 4, 2023

Regular Offering: \$997.50 Building Fund: \$26

Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you. We will update the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy.

Sick List

Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies. We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their worries. Give them your peace and comfort.

In Jesus name, Amen!

Don McKelvain Sonja Hemstreet Gaines

Hilde Ouellette Jessie Hithe Gloria Johnson Julie Hemstreet

Diocesean News

June 16, 2023 3:00 pm – June 18, 2023 -Women's Weekend Retreat "If you want to walk on water, you must get out of the boat!" The Lord continually calls us to step out in faith and to trust Him as Peter did. There is something within us that tells us there is more to life than sitting in the boat. We are called to leave the safety net and go on an amazing adventure with God. We will explore the fears that keep us from stepping out and the areas of our lives that represent safety and security apart from God himself. Finally,

how God is calling us to a deeper relationship with him. Beverly Collin, spiritual director and former assistant director at Cedarbrake, will facilitate this retreat for women. The costs are \$280 for a private room and \$240 for a shared room \$140 for commuter.

Announcements

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for a few minutes.

In conjunction with Shepherd's Pantry, we provide a **food pantry for the community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month.** Contact Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help.

Today we celebrate and honor our recent graduates!



Oracio Vallejo Jr.

High School Ideally Vallejo

Olivia Quinones

Nurse Practitioner
Peace Ndeffo

June 24, 2023, 12:00 pm – Catholic Men's and Women's Groups of St. John's BBQ. Join us for a fun day of food, games and fellowship. More details to come!

If you are interested in **becoming a member of St. John's**, please fill out the membership card located at the back of the church. St. John's would like to welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you with us.

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, hospitalized, or homebound.

If you have **items for the bulletin**, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at stjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items **by 5:00 pm on Thursday** to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass.